
 

TO:   Alamance/Caswell CFAC 

FROM:  Heart Foxworth, MSW, LCSW,  

  Cardinal Innovations CFAC Liaison FY2016/17 

DATE:  July 31, 2017 

SUBJECT:   Official CFAC Minutes: December 2016 

 

Minutes were not received for this CFAC Meeting.  

 

 



 

Official Meeting Minutes have not been received from the OPC CFAC from the committee to be posted by Cardinal 



 

Five County Consumer & Family Advisory Committee 
Minutes of July 12, 2016 

 
Members Present: Bertha Hargrove, Min. George Bridges, Barbara Johnson,  Angelena Kearney-Dunlap,  Mrs. 
Hilda Terry, Mrs.Marietta DeLoache, Sheila Brown,  Dianna Talley, Lisa Brach- Clements 
 
Members Absent: Rosemary Lewis, Seneca Nicholson and Alan Pitts 
 
Cardinal Staff Present: Shirley Robinson-Flood, Juanita Jefferson 
Visitors Present:   Ladeisha Perkins, Raysell Horton, Shanita Hawkins, Tammy Johnson, Lagolia Price, Marjorie 

Davis 

Invocation – Minister George Bridges 
Pledge to the Flag – All Blessing of the Food – Angelena Kearney Dunlap  
 
Public Comments:   Each visitor introduced themselves and stated their reason for wanting to attend the CFAC 
meeting. 
 
Meeting called to order by chair. Review of the May 10, 2016 minutes was discussed and two corrections were 
made. Mrs. Marietta DeLoache made motion for minutes to be approved. Votes were tallied and motion carried. 
  
Main Topics of Discussion: 
Halifax County Retreat 
The attendees of the retreat expressed that it was very nice, interesting, and how they each enjoyed 
fellowshipping and getting to know each other outside of CFAC meetings. Cardinal representatives gave 
presentations of substance that empowered attendees and equipped them to perform their duties better. 
Our presence in the County enabled us to get members from that county involved in CFAC and it is expected 
that some of them will join our CFAC as we lacked membership in Halifax County. So the retreat was, indeed a 
success. 
 
Future of CFAC 
It was discussed that CFAC is the voice of the community; we need to be involved and have an influence on the 
political front by writing letters to our congressmen and representatives in order to make sure that our voice is 
truly heard statewide. We need to be educated and knowledgeable about what is being done and needs to be 
done as well as what area money is being allocated to help, etc… 
Also, if anyone has ideas, concerns, or comments they are encouraged to bring them up for discussions at the 
CFAC meetings. CFAC is looking forward to possibly having meetings in Franklin County in the future. 
 
Re-appointments to the FC CFAC 
Hilda Terry is stepping down when her term expires 
Sheila Brown and Barbara Johnson would like to continue to participate on the Board 
New member voted onto the CFAC: Lisa Brown- Mental Health 
 
Absent 
Executive Director, Elliot Clark was unable to attend due to death in his family but Angelena Kearney- Dunlap 
will meet with him next week to follow up. 
 



 

Innovations staff.  


